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April 21, 2021                                                                                                     By RESS
  

Ms. Christine E. Long, Registrar  
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long, 
 
Re: EB-2021-0126 

ENWIN Utilities Ltd. - Distribution System Code Section 5.1.3 (b) Exemption 
 Confirmation of Compliance  
  
On March 26, 2021, ENWIN Utilities Ltd. (“ENWIN”) filed an application with the Ontario 
Energy Board (“OEB”) requesting an extension of the temporary exemption from section 
5.1.3 (b) of the Distribution System Code (“DSC”) from March 31, 2021 to April 30, 
2021. ENWIN stated that despite the ongoing challenges related to the COVID-19 
pandemic, it had completed the required MIST meter installations with the exception of 
one active GS>50 account, where the customer had to complete repairs before ENWIN 
could safely replace the meter.  
 
On March 31, 2021, through its EB-2021-0126 Decision and Order, the OEB granted 
the extension until April 30, 2021. 
 
ENWIN is writing to inform the OEB that it has completed the above-noted meter 
exchange for the last remaining GS>50 account and has now satisfied the requirements 
of section 5.1.3 (b) of the DSC. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours very truly, 
ENWIN Utilities Ltd. 
 

 
 
Matt Carlini 
Vice President Corporate Services & CFO 


